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2012/2013 Board/Chairpersons/Contacts

Chairpersons, Contacts & Event Coordinators
Activities@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Candy Turi  (425) 338-2198
AdoptAHighway@CorvetteMarqueClub.com John R.Thomas (425) 747-0431
Apparel@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Carol Feveryear (425) 788-0346
AskAMechanic@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Dennis Montgomery (425) 806-4613
Charity@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Billi Trask (425) 557-8282
Classifieds@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Dennis Montgomery (425) 806-4613
Communication@CorvetteMarqueClub.com (Vacant)
Historian@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Ben Benninghoff (425) 275-1607

Membership@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Dennis Montgomery (social) (425) 806-4613
Gary Main (database) (425) 881-6198

Newsletter@CorvetteMarqueClub.com (Vacant)
Parades@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Jim McDonnell (425) 753-6658
Radios@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Lorrie Montgomery (425) 806-4613
WebMaster@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Bob Bunn (425) 818-0203

Representatives
NCRS@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Stan Trask (425) 557-8282
NWACC@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Ken Jones (425) 338-2198
NCM@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Wes Holmes (425) 255-5837
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Notes from your Editor Pro Tem

Our Marque club has a long tradition of newsletters.  This history 
started with ditto masters (with that purple stuff) produced by Mo Morse, 
moved on through mimeograph style and then reproduction of typed and 
pasted-up masters by Xerox copiers.  When I learned that we were contem-
plating no newsletter this month, I felt that it was exceedingly disappointing 
to break this tradition.  I knew I could produce a newsletter, more or less in 
the style of the current past, so I volunteered to Stan that I would produce a 
short, mostly black-and-white April newsletter.  I hope this product brings 
you the information you need.  Now, we need a new editor as Stan details 
in his column.

It took a bit more work than I had anticipated.  It made me appreci-
ate the outstanding service of our previous editor, Oran, who did the job so 
efficiently for 10 years.  He tolerated past-deadline contributions, obviously 
automated many tasks that I tweaked individually, and worked full time.  
I thank him particularly for various elements of the newsletter that I took 
directly from the March pdf review version. 

I am looking forward to upcoming events: half-priced pizza at Alfy’s, 
the super combination of breakfast at the Poodle Dog before a meeting 
at the new LeMay Museum, and a great 50-year-anniversary celebration 
in August.  Did Candy know that we used to have dinner meetings at the 
Poodle Dog?  We have outlasted sponsors and survived Seattle’s “turn out 
the lights.”  I just need a dozen or so helpers to continue our Adopt-a-High-
way tradition this month.

        John R Thomas
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Upcoming Activities
April 2013

4/10 Board Meeting at Redmond Family Pancake House  (See pg. 6.)
4/13 La Conner Tulip Parade  (See page 6. )
4/13 General Membership Meeting, 5 pm at Alfy’s in Lynnwood.  Parade 

participants will have time to arrive after parade.  (See pg. 7.)
4/20 MG Club Tulip Rallye—32nd Annual.  More info at CMCS web site.
4/21 Adopt-a-Highway spring highway cleanup.  Starts at 9:45 at Metro North 

Base.  See page 19.
May 2013

5/11 General Membership Mtg. & tour to LeMay Museum, 8:45 am.  See  pg. 16.
5/19 NWACC Autocross—Shelton (See page 7. )
5/24-27 Big Sky 2013—42nd Annual by Hellgate Corvette Club, Missoula, Montana.  

CMCS coordinators: Tim & Mona Cox  gunnertac@msn.com
June 2013

6/1 Vette Rides for Veterans
6/7-9 Corvettes on the Columbia by 3-Rivers Corvette Club, Kennewick, WA – Den-

nis & Lorrie Montgomery will lead tour
6/16 NWACC Autocross—Shelton  (See page 7.)
6/22 General Membership Meeting – Speedway Chevrolet – 4:00 Social Hour  

5:00 Meeting      6:00 Dinner provided by Speedway – Come early to peruse 
the Corvettes and meet our sponsor!

July 2013
7/4 Bothell 4th of July Parade
7/4 CMCS Member Appreciation Picnic & General Membership Meet-

ing – Perrigo Park, Redmond, WA.
7/5-7 Pacific Northwest Historics SOVREN Vintage Races, Pacific Raceways
7/6 2013 Vintage Races Car Corral  (See page 15.)
7/12-14 Silver Ripples on the Rogue by Southern Oregon Corvette Association, Grants 

Pass, OR.  Details on CMCS web site.
7/14 NWACC Autocross—Shelton  ( See page 7. )
7/20 4th Annual All Corvette Show at Lee Johnson Chevrolet, registration starts 

at 9 am, no entry fee.
7/27 Torchlight Parade  (See page  6.)

August 2013
8/4 NWACC Autocross—Portland Airport  (See page 7. )
8/9-10 500 Corvettes, celebrating 60 years of  Corvettes.  Puyallup Fair & Events center.  

www.corvhp.com
8/9-10 Corvettes in the Park by Cascade Corvette Club, Cottage Grove, OR  www.

cascadecorvetteclub.com
8/17 Vettes at the Marina  Westport, OR
8/17 CMCS 50th Anniversary Celebration 

Bear Creek Country Club.  See page 14.
8/25 XXX Show & Shine headed up by Stan and Billi Trask.
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    A View Through The Split Window    
 by President  Stan Trask

Dear CMCS Members:

Recently I was advised by Oran Petersen that he was resigning his posi-
tion on the CMCS Board as well as all Committee positions, including that 
of CMCS Newsletter Editor, effective immediately. This development has 
left your CMCS Board of Directors with more questions than answers on 
the future of the CMCS Newsletter. It is the intent of the Board to first and 
foremost honor the wishes of the majority of the membership where that is 
operationally and fiscally feasible. This Newsletter you have received for 
April is meant to be an interim, stop gap measure until a decision on the 
future of the CMCS Newsletter can be made.

To continue the current CMCS Newsletter in its present format will not 
only involve considerable expense to CMCS, but the club MUST have a vol-
unteer step forward with the skills to coordinate a project of this magnitude 
on a monthly basis. There has also been conversation at Board level on the 
possibility of continuing the present newsletter in an “electronic format”, 
where each member would receive the newsletter in an email each month 
and the newsletter would be available for viewing on the CMCS Website. 
Again this option, while less expensive for the club, will require a volunteer 
to coordinate the newsletter on a monthly basis. 

In order for your Board to proceed in a fashion that is consistent with 
the wishes of a majority of the membership, I would ask for your opinion 
and support by replying to a poll that will be sent to you via US Mail on 
or about April 6th. In a letter that will be sent with the poll, you will find 
a document with Newsletter Pro’s and Con’s as well as Newsletter Facts 
designed to aid in your decision making process. 

Once you have marked your choices on the poll, please return it in the 
enclosed postage paid envelope by April 20, 2013. 

Thank you in advance for taking the time to voice your opinion in this 
very important issue for CMCS!

Stan

Renewal Reminder:  Renewal dues for the 2013-14 year were 
due by March 31, 2013.  If you have not paid, this will be your next-to-
last newsletter.  To renew, send renewal form (or updated information 
per web site form) with dues of $45 (single) or $50 (couple) made out to 
CMCS to P.O. Box 534, Kirkland, WA  98083-0534.
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CMCS Board Meeting
Wednesday, April 10  5:30 PM food, 6:15 PM meeting 

Redmond Family Pancake House 
17621 Redmond Way, Redmond, WA  98052

(425) 883-0922 
All Members Welcome 

Info:  Lorrie Montgomery:  VicePresident@CorvetteMarqueClub.com 

Parades 
Jim McDonnell—Parade Chairman 

Parades@CorvetteMarqueClub.com 
(425) 753-6658

The new parade season is on for CMCS beginning with the Not-So-Impromptu 
Tulip Parade in La Conner on April 13.  Hope to see you there.

La Conner Tulip Parade
Saturday, April 13, 2 PM

A fun-filled event at the Skagit Valley Tulip Festival.
All Corvettes are welcome in this parade: hardtops, coupes, convertibles.  We 
have generally had good weather for this short but fun little parade through one 
of the Northwest’s historic towns.
We begin at 9 AM with coffee at Starbucks on 128th Ave SE, Everett, just a few 
blocks west of the Payne Field exit off of I-5.  If you want breakfast, go to Patty’s 
Pancake House just across the street.  Be at Starbucks at 9:15 AM for departure 
to La Conner about 9:30.
You may want to attend the PACCAR once-a-year opening at their technology, 
innovation and testing headquarters.  View their latest trucks and see the antique 
truck show.  It is a great one-time visit.  On State Highway 20, we pass Farm-to-
Market Road.  To visit PACCAR leave the tour at this point.
Those not stopping at PACCAR remain with the tour to the staging area at the 
school headquarters on 6th Street in La Conner.  We stage there until the parade 
start at 2 PM.  You have a chance to do some shopping in downtown La Conner, 
have lunch, or window shop.
After the parade, you may find Tulip Town, a sales mecca like a Saturday Market 
with fields of multi-colored tulips.  We shall depart in time to attend the General 
Membership meeting at Alfy’s in Lynnwood, 5 PM.
Be sure to let Jim know that you are coming.

Torchlight Parade 
Saturday, July 27 (convertibles only)
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NWACC  (Northwest Association of Corvette Clubs) 
CMCS coordinator Kevin Jewell  (425) 885-0103

NWACC Autocross
In earlier days, CMCS was a major player in the Northwest autocross scene.  
There has been a renewed interest in autocross among club membership with 
several new people coming out to try the sport.  If you have been thinking about 
trying, this could be your year.  Complete rules and classifications are shown 
at www.nwacconline.com.  There will be a club tech day where we perform 
an annual tech inspection on participant cars.  The date is not fixed yet, but if 
you let Kevin Jewell (kevinandjudy@isomedia.com or phone) know of your 
interest, he will add you to the Corvette Autocross address book.  This group 
caravans to autocrosses.  The group leaves North Kirkland and picks up people 
along the way south via I-405 and SR-167.  For the Shelton events, after break-
fast at a nearby Denny’s, it is only a mile or so to the airport runway track.
NWACC Sponsored Autocross Dates
May 19, June 16, July 14, Aug. 11, Sept. 15      all at Shelton airport course
Aug. 4       at Portland International Airport
The Classical Glass Corvette Club (CGCC) 5-Star event will not have an au-
tocross this year.  NWACC is considering adding one more event at Shelton, 
perhaps after Sept. 15 when the weather is usually still nice.
NWACC Sponsored Show & Shine Events
June 22 and August 24 CGCC 
July 6   Columbia River
We expect two more show & shine dates to be announced.  Check the NWACC 
web site, contact Kevin or talk to other current participants at club meetings.

CMCS April General Membership Meeting

Saturday, April 13  5 PM dinner  5:45 PM meeting 
Alfy’s Pizza, 4820 196th St. SW, Lynnwood,WA (425) 227-6141 

Half-Price Pizza
Mention that you are with the CMCS group when ordering.
Info:  Ken Jones  vintageracer@att.net (425) 338-2196
The late afternoon meeting time allows those participating in the La Conner Pa-
rade to caravan to the meeting after the parade.  Others, please come to enjoy 
the half-price pizza and our meeting with new Board and committees.
Directions
From I-5 Southbound take exit 181 (196th St exit) ramp to the right onto 196th St. SW.
From I-5 Northbound, take exit 181A Westbound, left onto 44th Ave W and a left onto 196th 
St SW.  From both, continue to Alfy’s on left just beyond the intersection with 48th Ave. 
W.  It requires a left turn through traffic that often backs up from this intersection.  An 
alternative to this mid-block left turn (requires about a mile extra driving, but I prefer it) is 
to take a left onto 48th Ave. W, then right on 200th St. SW, right on 50th Ave W, right back 
onto 196th St SW where now Alfy’s will be on the right, better for low-clearance nose.
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CMCS General Membership Meeting Minutes
          March 9, 2013 – Old Spaghetti Factory, Tukwila, WA

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 PM by President, Stan Trask.

Board Members Present:, Stan Trask, Lorrie Montgomery, Lyal Schlotterbeck, 
Ken Jones, Steve Yabroff, and Jan Harris.

Board Members Absent:  None.

Officers Reports:
President’s Report:  Stan welcomed everyone and thanked members for attending 
our annual installation of the new Board.  Stan also informed those in attendance 
that Oran Petersen has resigned from his involvement in the Club and will no 
longer be preparing our monthly newsletter. Stan shared that an opinion poll will 
be mailed to members, asking for input about a newsletter for the future.
Secretary’s Report:  Jan Harris asked for corrections or additions to the minutes 
for the February General Membership Meeting, as printed in the March newslet-
ter. The minutes were approved. 
Vice President’s Report:  Lorrie Montgomery reported that the Club still has radios 
for sale at $209.  They are all programmed to the new frequency. Lorrie also has 
Club business cards.  See her for a supply.
Treasurer’s Report:  Lyal Schlotterbeck reported the financials are in good shape 
and the Club is stable. The books are available for any members who would like 
to review them.  

Standing Committee Reports:
Membership:  Dennis Montgomery introduced a new couple interested in joining, 
Mike and Cheryl Blackburn.  They drive a 2003 convertible, Anniversary Red.  
A motion was made and passed, adding them to our membership which now 
stands at 255.
Activities: Ken Jones informed us that the April meeting will be held on April 13th, 
starting at 5:00pm at Alfy’s Pizza in the Lynnwood area.  Pizza will be half price.  
The time is set so as to not be a conflict for those driving in the LaConner parade 
earlier in the day.
Communications:   Vacant
Newsletter:   Vacant

Special Committees:
Charity:    Billi Trask had no report but did mention she’s always in need of baby 
items for the Eastside Baby Corner, up to age 12.  If you have appropriate items, 
please provide them to Billi.
Apparel:  Carol Feveryear is retiring from this position.  If you are interested in fill-
ing the opening, please contact Stan Trask.  Carol had jackets, shirts and hats.
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Parades:  Jim McDonnell reported on the La Conner parade which will be April 
13.  They take all Corvette models; convertibles, hard tops, etc.   Paccar will 
also have their open house on the same day in the vicinity.  Jim informed every-
one that they will be meeting at 9:00 AM at a Starbucks by the Paine Field exit 
on 405, leaving for LaConner by 10:30 AM.
Adopt A Highway: John Thomas announced April 21st for the next clean up 
date.  An all member email will go out to notify everyone.
SIS 2014:  Stan shared that the Board has decided to postpone SIS 2014 until 
2016 so there won’t be a conflict with the caravan to Bowling Green at approxi-
mately the same time.  Our SIS 2016 will have a refreshed venue.
50th Anniversary Event:  Lorrie Montgomery reminded everyone of the August 
17th event at Bear Creek Country Club.  The room holds approximately 150 
people.  Reservations are now being taken.  The price is $50 per person for a 
buffet dinner, commemorative wine glass, photo opportunities, entertainment, 
etc.
Wet Weekend:  Stan reported that everyone attending had a great time.  46 
people, 20 Corvettes, plus 4 metal cars, attended.
Gary Rozmierski and Fran Bedard were thanked for leading the tour to Ocean 
Shores.
Lee Johnson Car Show:  Lorrie reminded everyone of this upcoming Corvette 
Show, scheduled for July 20th, which will be the 4th annual show put on by our 
sponsor.
XXX Show & Shine 2013:  This event will be on August 25th – a Sunday, in Is-
saquah.  It will be headed up by Stan and Billi Trask.  The entry fee is $20 with 
registration beginning at 8:00 AM.   
Representatives:
NWACC  - Ken Jones reminded everyone of the May 19th autocross in Shelton.
NCRS - A National Convention is scheduled for June 6 – 9 at Lake Tahoe.
NCM: - Wes Holmes reported on an event to be headed up by Larry Johnson 
for 500 Corvettes at the Puyallup Fair Grounds on August 9th and 10th.  They are 
thinking of having a dinner for members with the price in the $40 - $65 range.
Old Business:  None
New Business:  Congratulations were given to Gary Rozmierski and Fran Be-
dard as 1st Quarter Recognition Honorees. 

Stan Trask then thanked the outgoing Board members and Committee Chairs 

Lorrie Montgomery – Vice President Steve Yabroff – Past President
Lyal Schlotterbeck – Treasurer  Jan Harris – Secretary
Oran Petersen – 1 Year Activities Ken Jones – 2 Year Activities
Carol Feveryear – Apparel  Jim McDonnell – Parades
Dennis Montgomery – Membership Wes Holmes - NCM
Gary Main – Data Base   Ben Benninghoff – Historian
Billi Trask - Charity   Gary Rozmierski and Fran Bedard 
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Lorrie Montgomery thanked Stan Trask for his outstanding services as Presi-
dent this past year and presented him with a plaque and two shirts; one with a 
yellow Corvette and the other with a red Corvette.  She also thanked Billi Trask 
for her work behind the scenes as wife of the President.

Stan then introduced the new Board:

Stan then asked everyone to inform the Club if they have a new mailing ad-
dress or email address, especially in light of the survey which will be mailed out 
later this month regarding the newsletter.
50/50 Drawing:  $184 was collected and $92 was won by Steve Yabroff.  The 
other $92 will go into the fund that provides an automotive scholarship to a 
student in the GM ASEP Program at Shoreline College.
Candy Turi announced the May meeting will be on the 11th and will be a tour to 
the LaMay Museum in Tacoma, starting with an 8:45 AM breakfast, followed by 
the meeting and tour.  $10 entry fee.
Next General Meeting:  April 13, 5:00 PM at Alfy’s Pizza in the Lynnwood area.  
Pizza will be half price.
Next Board Meeting:,  April 10th at the Family Pancake House in Redmond.  All 
CMCS members are welcome to attend. 
Stan thanked Oran Petersen for putting together the meeting location, along 
with Ken Andersen, and reminded everyone to set their clocks ahead one hour 
tonight for day light savings.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM.

Submitted by:  Jan Harris, CMCS Secretary

Stan Trask – President  Lorrie Montgomery – Vice President
John Kingston - Treasurer  Vicki Rinehart - Secretary
Candy Turi – 2 Year Activities Ken Jones – 1 Year Activities
Steve Yabroff – Past President 
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The social aspect of the dinner at the Old Spaghetti Factory was great.  We had 
very close to 60 in attendance and just about filled the room.  The spaghetti/meat-
ball/lasagna and salad buffet was a popular bargain at $15. Bread was on the table 
and coffe or tea including iced tea were included. The banquet room was well 
isolated from other parts of the restaurant.  I enjoyed talking to many friends.

    Editor
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Lee Johnson Chevrolet All Corvette Show

Proud Sponsor of Corve�e Marque Club of Sea�le

4th Annual 

LEE JOHNSON CHEVROLET

ALL CORVETTE SHOW
Open to all Corve�es & Corve�e Clubs

Join the Corve�e Marque Club of Sea�le for a day of Fun, Food, and Prizes

Help us celebrate!!!
Corve�e Marque Club – 50th Anniversary
Lee Johnson Chevrolet – 80th Anniversary

Complementary BBQ Lunch
Free Shu�les all day to Downtown Kirkland for breakfast and shopping!!

**Lee Johnson Service area wash bays open at 7:00 am for early detailing!**

JULY 20, 2013
Registra�on starts at 9:00 AM Trophies Awarded at 2:00 PM

No Entry Fee

Come on out and Experience the LJ Way!!!

Lee Johnson Chevrolet
11845 NE 85th

Kirkland, WA 98033

For addi�onal informa�on contact Lorrie@Corve�eMarqueClub.com
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Lee Johnson Chevrolet - Sponsor

11845 NE 85th 
Kirkland, WA 98033

To Redmond

(East)

405

Exit 18 x
Lee Johnson

www.leejohnsonchevrolet.com

Sales: (888) 556-3445
Monday - Friday: 9:30am - 8:00pm

Saturday: 9:00am - 7:00pm
Sunday: 11:00am - 6:00pm

Sales Representative: Bob Mikolasy, (206) 391-0853
bmikolasy@leejohnson.com

Service & Parts & Quick Lube (800) 729-7578
Monday - Saturday: 7:00am - 7:00pm

Sunday: Closed
Service Representative: Tom Mulhollen (425) 629-2600

Corvette Specialist: Bryan Sessions
(888) 556-3445

Service & Parts
10% Discount to
CMCS Members

(Cannot be used in conjunction with 
other offers.)

2013 Grand Sports Available
�����������������
��������

��������������

�������������������
������������
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Speedway Chevrolet - Proud Sponsor of CMCS

JOE KNOWS CORVETTES

Current New Corvette Inventory - Call For More Details

Contact Joe Harvey for any of your vehicle needs (425) 773-0154
joe@joeknowscorvettes.com

1-877-71-SPEED (16957 West Main Street, Monroe WA)

Current Certified Pre-owned Corvettes - Call For More Details

Go to our new Web site to see more details and photos of our cars:
Joe@joeKnowsCorvettes.com Joe Harvey (425) 773-0154

or
SpeedwayChevrolet.com (360) 794-1155

Year/Model Corvette Miles Color Trans. Price
1997 Coupe  79 k Silver/  Black     6-Spd $16,980

2005 Coupe 26k Black/Black 6-Spd $29,980

2007 Coupe 42k Victory Red /Black  6-Spd $33,980

2010 Coupe 15k Torch Red/  Black 6-Spd $39,980

In the market for a

Car, Truck or SUV?

Just Ask! We are an

ALL SERVICE DEALERSHIP
0 Percent financing for 72

mo
tn hs on all New 2012

Corvettes

JOE KNOWS CORVETTES

Spacer 

Service & Parts 10% Discount to CMCS Members
(Cannot be used in conjunction with other offers.)

We are now accepting pre-sold orders for 2014 Corvette Stingrays

2014 2014

13
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CMCS 50th Anniversary Celebration
August 17, 2013

Bear Creek Country Club
$50 per Person

13737 202nd Ave NE Woodinville, WA 98077 
The Corve�e Marque Club of Sea�le was 
founded in 1963.
The Club was founded by a small group of 
Corve�e enthusiasts, and due to the 
dedica�on of a lot of people we know, and 
even more that we don't, the Marque Club 
quickly grew over the years to what it is 
today. Over 250 members strong and 50 
years old! What an accomplishment!
If Chevrolet thought enough of this kind of accomplishment to release 
a special 50th Anniversary Corve�e, could we possibly pass up the 
chance to celebrate this milestone as well? Of course not! So, on 
August 17th, 2013, we will gather up as many of the former members 
as we can find, come together at Bear Creek Country Club with our 
present members and have one heck of a party. 
This is our chance to dress up for a li�le more formal celebra�on 
including a Corve�e Display, photo opportuni�es, a first rate Dinner, 
exci�ng entertainment, lots of memorabilia from our earlier days, a 
"Look Down Memory Lane", and souvenirs to remind us of this 
milestone for years to come. 

Agenda
4:00 - 5:30 Corve�e Display - Special Corve�e Parking Lot
5:30 - 6:30 No-Host Cocktail Hour
6:30 - 10:00 Dinner, Program and Entertainment

Reservation Form Information
Name & Spouse or Guest:
Address

Phone Number: 

Email address:

Year you joined CMCS:

Offices Held/Year: 

Favorite Memories of CMCS:
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2013 Vintage Racing Corral
Saturday, July 6, 2013, organized by SOVREN at Pacific Raceways

(SOciety of Vintage Racing Enthusiasts) 
by Kevin Jewell

The best vintage racing of the season takes place during the Pacific Northwest Historics 
around the July 4 holiday.  Ferraris, thundering Corvettes and Cobras, Trans Am cars, 
formula cars and lots of British sports cars will be there.  The paddock is open to all 
spectators and you can cross the track to view action on the back side.

The car corral is a unique opportunity for individual marque clubs to display cars 
adjacent to the paddock.  We actually park right along the main straight.  Each day up 
to 250 cars are allowed in the corral, with a maximum of 20 for any individual club.  
We park in designated areas and corral participants are allowed parade laps of the track 
during lunch break.

The favored day for the car corral is Saturday and CMCS will participate on this day, 
July 6.  Some of you know the drill, but for newer members here are the requirements.

Car Corral participation is for PRE-REGISTERED cars ONLY.  No exceptions.

Cost is $30 for car corral pass, which includes the driver.  Additional adult spectator 
admission is $25 each, children 7-16 are $5 each and children under 7 are free.

Arrival is generally 8-10 AM and you can depart when you want.  We’ll organize a meet-
ing place and a tour to the track if you desire direction and joint entrance.

Since Saturday is the most requested day it is in our best interest to beat the straggler 
clubs with our request. The organizers don’t have time to deal with individuals for the 
corral so they require one person from each club act as representative and compile 
the club’s requests.  If the organizers hit the maximum, the rest of the requests will be 
returned.

So our deadline for receipt of your request and deposit check is Friday, 
May 31.
That weekend I, Kevin, will be compiling and mailing in our joint request to SOVREN.  
SOVREN does not issue refunds for cancellation.  Should it be lightly raining and you 
decide morning of the event not to drive your Corvette, you can come with your daily 
driver and park in general parking lot with your spectator admission tickets good for 
entrance.

Mail your checks, payable to CMCS, for the appropriate amount ($30/1 adult, $55/2 
adults) to Kevin Jewell, 12120 202 Ave NE, Woodinville, WA  98077.  Must be re-
ceived by May 31.  A week or so before the event, I will be mailing back to you the car 
corral pass and the spectator admission tickets.  Any questions, contact 
Kevin at (425) 885-0103 or kevinandjudy@isomedia.com
Remember PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED.
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CMCS May General Membership 
Meeting and Tour to LeMay Museum

Date:  Saturday, May 11, 2013
8:45 a.m. Meet at Frye’s Parking Lot – 800 Garden Ave N.,  
 Renton, WA 
8:50 a.m. Leave for Poodle Dog Restaurant 
 1522 - 54th Ave. E.,  Fife, WA 
9:30 a.m. Breakfast – the Poodle Dog will provide a private 

buffet breakfast. We will be meeting in the Ball-
room. The cost will be approximately $13.00 per per-
son, including standard beverages, tax, and gratuity.

10:30 a.m. Meeting
11:30 a.m. Leave for LeMay Museum – 2702 East D St., 
 Tacoma, WA 
12:00 p.m. Museum will give us special parking in the Show Lane, 

with an attendant there to assist us (there will be 
no charge for those parking in the Show Lane with 
their Corvette.) Ticket cost for the Museum will be 
$10.00 per person. We will need to collect the money 
up front, and purchase all the tickets together, and 
then disburse the “bracelets” for Museum entry.

 Also, because we have made a reservation each par-
ticipant will receive coupons for the gift store and 
museum café.

 There are guided tours available for $50.00 for up 
to 15 people. If anyone is interested in a tour, this 
will be the responsibility of the individual members.

Please RSVP for breakfast & tour to Candy Turi  
(Candace.Johnson@comcast.net) by April 26, as 
both the restaurant and Museum need to know the 
count. If you are only coming for the meeting and 
tour, you need only to RSVP for the tour. If you 
are only attending the meeting, and not breakfast 
or tour, you need not RSVP or pay.  Hope to see 
you there!
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TOP 25 VIN NUMBER AUCTION WRAPUP

The top 25 bidders who participated in the recent VIN number auction will soon be 
making purchases on new Corvettes including the highly anticipated 50th Anniversary 
model.  The first-ever VIN auction which began in February via the Museum’s website,  
raised over $257,000 for the Museum. “The outcome of this unique opportunity was 
overwhelmingly successful for us,” stated Andy Roderick, Fundraising Coordinator.  
“We want to thank everyone who participated in the auction and congratulate the top 
25 bidders. We also want to thank the Corvette Brand Team and the GM Corvette 
Assembly Plant for their generosity in helping to make this special auction possible.”  
For more details on the VIN auction, visit our press release section available at:  http://
www.corvettemuseum.com/press_releases/2002_VIN_Raffle.shtml

Upcoming Events (Schedule At A Glance):

April 17-20 C5 Birthday Bash, co-hosted by the Official C5 Registry.  
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/c5_bash/c5_info.
shtml for more information.

April 25-27 The Visit, co-hosted by Porsche Car Club of America 
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/visit/info.shtml for 
more information.

May 9-11 The Gathering, co-hosted by Grand Sport Registry, ZR-1 Net, 40th Anniver-
sary Registry and LT5 Registry. See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/regis-
tration/gathering/info.shtml for details.

May 23-25 Corvette Forum Cruise-In, co-hosted by CorvetteForum.Com. 
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/forum/info.shtml for 
more information.

June 27-30 Corvette 50th Anniversary Kick-Off  
See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/50th_kickoff/info.shtml for more 
information.

For additional information about these or any other events at the Museum or to register 
for an upcoming event, see our Website at http://www.corvettemuseum.com or 
call 1-800-53-VETTE.
CORVETTE ASSEMBLY PLANT TOURS PART OF C5 BIRTHDAY BASH 
EVENT

C5 Bash registered participants will have the special opportunity to tour the GM Cor-
vette Assembly Plant as part of the planned weekend festivities. General public 

National Corvette Museum News 
http://www.corvettemuseum.com

by Vince Perriello
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tours are still suspended and tours are not normally offered without an appointment.  
However, the GM Assembly Plant has made special arrangements to allow C5 Birthday 
Bash registrants the opportunity to take a tour of the plant as part of the many events 
planned.  Plant tours will be available on Thursday and Friday of the C5 Birthday Bash.  
The event is co-hosted by the Official C5 Registry.  Register now for the C5 Birthday 
Bash event by visiting here: http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/
c5_bash/c5_info.shtml

CORVETTE HALL OF FAME REUNION AT 50TH ANNIVERSARY KICK OFF 
EVENT
Participants for the 50th Anniversary Kick Off event June 27-30, 2002 will have the 
rare opportunity to meet with some of Corvette’s most historic and recognizable names. 
The reunion of the Corvette Hall of Fame includes our 2002 inductees along with many 
of the past honorees. More information on the Corvette Hall of Fame inductees is avail-
able at: http://www.corvettemuseum.com/library-archives/hof/index.shtml 

8TH ANNUAL CORVETTE CELEBRATION TO FEATURE C3 “SHARKS”
The Corvette Museum will celebrate its 8th Anniversary at this year’s Corvette Celebra-
tion and Corvette Hall of Fame – August 28 – September 1, 2002.  This year’s event 
will feature a special evolution display saluting the third generation “Shark” Corvettes 
from 1968-1982. The prestigious Corvette Hall of Fame Induction, seminars, GM Cor-
vette Assembly Plant tours, road tours and much more are in store for attendees.  For 
the complete release on the 8th Annual Corvette Celebration click here: http://www.
corvettemuseum.com/press_releases/Corvette_Celebration_2002.shtml

TAKE A CHANCE ON A NEW 50TH ANNIVERSARY CORVETTE
The National Corvette Museum has launched its sixth annual Corvette raffle, offering 
a highly anticipated 50th Anniversary Corvette as this year’s prized giveaway.  The 
Corvette will be raffled on Sunday, September 1st, 2002 at the annual Corvette Celebra-
tion held Labor Day weekend August 28th - September 1st, 2002.  Tickets are available 
at $10 each. Winner need not be present to win.  Click here to order your tickets now: 
http://www.corvettemuseum.com/200250thraffle/index.shtml or call (800) 
53-VETTE.

Museum To Raffle 50th Anniversary Corvette at 50th Anniversary Kickoff Event
Raffle limited to 500 Tickets

As part of the Museum’s upcoming 50th Anniversary Kickoff event, June 27-30, 2002, 
a special “500 ticket” raffle on a new 2003 50th Anniversary Corvette is underway at 
the National Corvette Museum.   Tickets are available at $250 each on the highly antici-
pated model Corvette, which will be given away at the upcoming kickoff event.  This 
raffle is in addition to the 50th Anniversary Corvette $10 raffle with unlimited ticket 
sales, currently underway at the Museum. Tickets on both raffles are available online at: 
http://www.corvettemuseum.com/ or by calling (800) 53-VETTE. 
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 “We are very pleased to be able to offer another exciting raffle with 1 in 500 
odds,” states Fundraising Coordinator Andy Roderick.  “The 50th Anniversary Corvette 
raffle in conjunction with the Museum’s 50th Kickoff event is a great way to begin 
Corvette’s year-long celebration.”  The winner will be drawn on Sunday, June 30th as 
part of the event’s award ceremony.  The winner of the raffle must be at least 18 years 
old, and need not be present to win.  
 The winner is responsible for all taxes, fees and licenses.  The raffle is void 
where prohibited by law.  The Museum’s website will be updated with additional details 
as they become available. 
CORVETTE CLUBS SHOW SUPPORT BY JOINING AS LIFETIME CLUB 
MEMBERS   
The Museum is proud to welcome Corvettes of Western Pennsylvania as a “Lifetime” 
Club member.  They now join Corvette Club of Texas, the C5 Registry, Lone Star Cor-
vette Club, the ZR-1 Net, Valley Corvettes and Corvette Club of Delaware Valley to the 
Lifetime Club level.  The Museum is supported by over 12,000 members, with levels of 
membership available ranging from Individual supporter to “Lifetime” status.  “We ap-
preciate the support of these new club members and all of our current members who are 
the lifeblood in continuing the Museum’s mission,” states Membership Service Man-
ager, Stephanie Ferrell.  “Without our members we could not succeed in our endeavors 
of preserving “America’s Sports Car” – the Corvette.”  For more information on the 
benefits of becoming a member of the Museum, visit our website at: http://www.
corvettemuseum.com/ or call (800) 53-VETTE.
CORVETTE STORE FEATURES NEW SPRING LINE
The Corvette Store is now offering a wide variety of new spring / summer selections 
including colorful spring polos, t-shirts, light jackets and collectibles.  Free shipping is 
available on orders of $75.00 or more until April 15th, 2002.  Order your new Corvette 
Store merchandise online at: http://www.corvettemuseum.com/ or call (800) 53-
VETTE. 
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Spring Adopt-a-Highway Cleanup Session 
Call for Volunteers, Sunday, April 21, 9:45 - noon

CMCS coordinator John Thomas 

(425) 747-0431 or  jrthomas@nwlink.com
CMCS has maintained a section of I-5 Southbound from the King - Snohomish 

county border to NE 175th St. for 15 years now as part of Washington State’s Adopt-a-
Highway program.  The sign to announce this fact is in place on I-5.

At the March Board meeting, we selected April 21 for minimal conflicts.  The 
notice time is rather short so please volunteer if you are able.  We gather at 9:45 AM at 
the Metro Transit North Base in Shoreline for a briefing and preparation.  Parking here 
is easy and safe.

John Thomas will give you additional directions when you contact him 
to sign up. We need RSVP for planning and coordination.  You will be provided 
reflective vests and safety helmets.  Cleanup workers get to keep any item of value 
found along the highway.

Laps From The Past, Or
Marque-In-Time

by Ben Benn
50 LAPS AGO:  April ’63. The first official club meeting was recorded 
in August of 1963, with the club being State-recognized on Novem-
ber 7th, 1963. This is the beginning of the Corvette Marque Club of 
Seattle’s 50th Anniversary. (If any club members have previously recorded 
club monthly minutes prior to August, 1963, please make a copy and send 
them to me so they may be placed into the club’s histories as a permanent 
record for all to enjoy- Ben) 
40 LAPS AGO:  April ’73.  The monthly meeting was held at Meeker’s 
Landing in Kent. The meeting began with a presentation from the 
Seattle Police Department, by Mr. Mitchell, who showed a movie 
demonstrating the different kinds of fire extinguishers. Membership 
announced 5 prospective members were eligible to be voted into full 
membership; Norton (Ske) Cegelske, Steve & Edie Heppler, Russ 
Rathborn, and, Mike Coble were all accepted, and bring the total 
membership to date as 77 paid members with 2 Associates. WWSCC 
noted the club’s dues have been paid for the year, and their July 4th 
Autocross at SIR has been confirmed. Club activities noted a tour 
to Whidbey Island and Deception Pass, leaving from the Northgate 
parking lot, led by Ernie Kahler; a bowling party at High Line Lanes 
in Burien with a feed afterwards at Shakey’s; and a Parking Session 
at SIR. George Patience, a representative from WWSCC, announced 
their plans to host the Sports Car Spectacular in June that will con-
sist of a concours, rally, and autocross events over two days. Their 
benefit will go towards a trust fund for the Washington State Police 
Board. Frank Diss reported on this month’s Parking Patrol at SIR, 
and Jeff Weymouth planned to attend the rehearsal on the traffic 
control. There was mention that 200 dash plaques had been ordered 
for the 4th of July Autocross. Ernie suggested getting a club emblem. 
Dee Stark asked for people to help with timing for the road races at 
SIR. Frank O. was making a new roster. Bill Hazelett planned to put 
up a display case in the showroom for our trophies. Frank O’s shop 
class was going to build the display case for us. 
30 LAPS AGO:  April ’83. President Bob Johansen got the monthly 
meeting started at the home of the Millens. Membership stood at 93 
with a motion to approve Honorary memberships for: Mr. & Mrs. Lee 
Johnson, Mr. & Mrs. Dick Meyer, and, Charles & Hazel Olsheski; 
they were all approved. A tour to Whidbey Island was led by Len 
Hodges, and a shop tour of Rick Stark’s shop highlighted the club’s 
activities. Several other activities for the coming summer 
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schedule were announced as well. John Paul Nelson III reported 
on the SAE Banquet held last month. The South Tacoma Corvette 
club announced they will host their First Annual Corvette Show on 
April 23rd. Rick Stark noted that he was going to rent 30 chairs for 
the General Membership meeting next month at his shop. Frank 
Olsheski was nominated & elected to fulfill the term of club Secre-
tary for CMCS. John R. Thomas was going to contact as many old 
CMCS members and charter members as he could about the 20th 
Anniversary Party to be held August 27th. Wendy Hodges had Drag 
Racing T-Shirts for sale.
20 LAPS AGO:  April ’93. President Dee Esping got the monthly 
meeting started at the home of John R. Thomas, following a pot 
luck dinner. Dee informed all present that she had transferred the 
Membership duties over to Jan Cockrum, and that there were now 72 
paid-up members, 60 full and 12 associate members. She also an-
nounced 3 couples in attendance as guests: the Trask’s, the Barlia’s 
and the Reddaway’s. The new Activities Director, Cece Nelson, was 
working on the up-coming summer schedules, to include the West-
ern Corvette’s Show ‘n Shine, Swap Meet and Father’s Day Picnic. 
John R. Thomas noted he will continue on as the club’s editor of 
our monthly newsletter, but needed help from the membership with 
articles and pictures of member’s Corvettes. Jan Cockrum & John 
R. Thomas volunteered to co-chair the club’s 30th Anniversary event 
in the fall and were seeking volunteers to assist. 
10 LAPS AGO:  April ’03.  Gary Main’s Red 2002 Z06 convertible 
was featured on the newsletter cover. It gets incredible mileage, 
as long as the driver, Cameron Main’s (the Grandson) legs hold 
out, or extended mileage can be expected if chocolate chips or a 
peanut butter and jelly sandwich are involved. And it does 0 to the 
cookie jar in 4.3 seconds. Gary worked out the math that the model 
is 1 kidpower with an awesome 64 lbs/ft of torque (1-32 lb kid x 2 
feet= 64 lbs-ft of torque).  Gary says he ordered his through a lo-
cal Chevrolet dealership. President Dennis Montgomery welcomed 
guest speaker Bob Flores, National Sales Manager for CORSA 
Performance, to address the membership at our monthly meeting; 
there were 61 in attendance. Treasurer Oran Petersen reported the 
club’s finances were sound. Membership chair Lorrie Montgomery 
introduced prospective members to be voted into full membership: 
David & Rachelle Woodcook, Jan Harris, Mike & Lea Ann Westbrook, 
Neal & Judy Kather, and Bob Stewart. All were approved, bringing 
the total to 245. Paul Luczyk, Highway Cleanup Chair, reported on 
their latest ‘sweep’ of their portion of I-5 with 16 volunteers. Some 
of the “treasures” found included; hub caps, a debit card, a driver’s 
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license, $1.06 in cash, a cat collar, and a ‘live’ mouse (no sign of 
the cat though), a Ford pickup (too big to bag), various cd’s, and an 
Arabic audio tape. A trophy was displayed from our club entry at the 
recent Seattle Roadster Show in Seattle. Dick & Lolly D’Alessandro 
were introduced as co-chairs for the 2004 SIS event.
  5 LAPS AGO:  April ’08. A rather long story involved the 1966 
White roadster featured on the newsletter cover; who else but Gary 
& Kayla Main could spin such a tale so full of wonder and woe in 
the process of acquiring his brother’s 40 year old Corvette that Gary 
really didn’t want, but for the love of a brother braved an 1,800-mile 
odyssey through the height of a blistering Arizona summer, drove it 
back to the Redmond area, if only the brother was to keep his eyes 
out for a ’67 Sunfire Yellow Coupe that Gary Reeeeally wanted.  You’ll 
have to ask Gary for the rest of the story. President Kevin Jewell 
got the monthly meeting started following a rather tasty Irish meal 
of corned beef and cabbage at Shawn O’Donnell’s Old Irish Pub in 
Everett. Those in attendance were also treated to a presentation, 
and, thoroughly baffled, by magician Shawn O’Donnell. Kevin called 
to the front Cheryal Heppner, Mike Dail, and, Jim McDonnell and 
presented them with CMCS bags, thanking them for their hard work 
over the past year on behalf of the club, as they were not present 
at the Awards Banquet last month. Gary Main gave a presentation 
about the Shoreline Community College GM ASEP program, which 
was headed by CMCS member Scott Main. CMCS had been fund-
ing a scholarship to the ASEP program; the funds came from the 
club’s portion of the 50/50 tickets proceeds at the monthly meet-
ings. The scholarship goes towards helping an automotive student 
at Shoreline to meet their financial needs. Dennis Montgomery 
presented Gary Main with a check to be passed along to Scott for 
this year’s scholarship winner that Scott was going to announce at 
a later date. The scholarship goes towards helping an Automotive 
student at Shoreline to meet their financial needs. Membership chair 
Kayla Main introduced 7 prospective members for consideration in 
becoming full members; Mark & Shelda Orlando, Kelly Green, Jim 
& Betty Presten, and Tim & Kim Quenzer, who were all voted in, 
bringing the total to 258. Activities chair Cheryal Heppner noted the 
summer’s schedule, with a Show and Drags event at the Evergreen 
Raceway in Monroe. Proceeds were to go to the RID Domestic Vio-
lence. CMCS members could also “show” their Corvettes for a small 
fee. A beautiful handmade quilt car blanket was displayed to those 
in attendance to be raffled off at the next SIS event.
 
 More Laps to come...
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See page 4 for list of activities
 

Sorry for loss of color code.--editor pro tem
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Club Address 
The Corvette Marque Club of Seattle

P.O. Box 534
Kirkland, WA 98083-0534

www.CorvetteMarqueClub.com
Volume L No. 4

Thank You (In alphabetical order) to Ben Benninghoff, Jan Harris, Kevin Jewell, Gary 
Main, Jim McDonnell, Dennis & Lorrie Montgomery, Vince Perriello, 
Oran Petersen  and Stan Trask for their OYM contributions.

And an extra special THANKS to our sponsors
Lee Johnson Chevrolet
Speedway Chevrolet

Advertising Rates (Classified and Commercial)
Classified advertising must be Corvette related.
Commercial advertising must either be Corvette related or must be associated with the 
business/professional activities of a Club member or Club sponsor.
Personal item, non-commercial ads, up to 1/4 page, are free to members for a 
maximum of 3 months. Over 1/4 page is one-half of the rate for non-members 
published below. The 4th and subsequent months are at the full non-member rates 
published below. The fees must be paid in advance to the Club Treasurer.
Non-member personal item advertising, or member commercial rates 
• Up to 1/4 page $5.00 per issue
• 1/2 page $10.00 per issue
• Full page $18.00 per issue
Non-member/non-sponsor commercial Corvette related advertising rates are:
• Up to 1/4 page $10.00 per issue
• 1/2 page $20.00 per issue
• Full page $40.00 per issue

All material must be received by the editor on or before the 15th of the month preceding the
upcoming issue. The CMCS Executive Board reserves the right to limit advertising quantity
and content. Please send advertising by e-mail if possible. If necessary, send by USPS to the
Club address shown above. Photo prints will not be returned.

Newsletter@CorvetteMarqueClub.com
Subscription Rates

Subscription to On Your Marque is free to members. 
The CMCS Board has established that a subscription rate to On Your Marque for 
non-members is $28 for 12 issues. Prepayment is required
Contributions and Donations to CMCS are not deductible under IRS tax rules.
CMCS operates as a non-profit organization under an IRS 501(c)(7) (Social Club) exemption.
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